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Review of Celebration and Planning Event 
The overwhelming consensus was that the event had been very successful and very well received. See the attached summary of evaluations: Here are a couple of key feedback points:
· There is obvious enthusiasm to make this an annual event

· The planning session was popular and appreciated

· The involvement of Apprentices was considered useful and inspiring

· Subsequent feedback has reminded us that the winners will be nominated for the national awards

Comparison with the D2N2 Apprentices Conference

In Lincs we invited only the shortlisted Apprentices to the event and we invited them to the presentation session only. In D2N2 they staged an Apprentices Conference and all 60 nominated Apprentices were invited with over 40 taking up the offer. The earlier part of the event in Nottingham was of interest to employers but not so interesting to the Apprentices. The total attendance in Nottingham was 165, in Lincoln it was 45. A lot of food was left over in Nottingham not so much in Lincoln. The overall budget was £2315 (not including significant payments in kind from NTU, Precise and Training for Business) for the Conference. In Lincoln it was £621 for their event. From a facilitation point of view the Lincoln event was more manageable (at times the organisation of the D2N2 Conference event was overwhelming). In both cases the amount of facilitation time and energy put in to the organisation of the event(s) was significantly more than that normally dedicated to a more traditional and usual ‘good practice event’.
Recommendation for a second ‘Apprentice Awards’ event in 2019

My recommendation would be that in 2019 both the D2N2 Compact and the Lincs Compact follow the format adopted by Lincs for their ‘Planning and Celebration Event’. I recommend that both Steering Groups give some consideration to devoting additional facilitation resource to the delivery of the awards event to recognise the fact that the amount of facilitation time and energy put in to the organisation of such an event is significantly more than that normally dedicated to a more traditional and usual ‘good practice event’. 
Chris Donkin

December 2018
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